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Here is a wonderful way to stay connected to Miles Macdonell Collegiate!  

 
                                Please consider joining the Alumni Association.  

 
Most importantly, this is the group that organizes multi-year reunions for all MMC graduates.  
The Alumni Association also carries on a few activities that are of value to current and former 
students alike, such as: 
  
• Scholarships for graduating students  
• Grants for changes to and equipment for the school  
• Pizza lunches for EAL students  
• Sale of digital versions of MMC Year Books dating back to 1952-53.  
 
With the next major milestone reunion expected to be the 75th in 2027, the current slate of 
Association directors is unlikely to be the group that organizes it.  
In addition, the funds in the trust that allows the Association to provide the scholarships and 
other grants for school changes and equipment will require on-going attention.  
The best ways you can get in touch with the group are by visiting and liking their Facebook page 
at www.facebook.com/MMCAA, or you can contact the current Board of Directors elected officers 
directly via email as follows:  

 
• Honorary Chair Darlene Lindsay (Former teacher) 
  
• Chair: Ronald N. Storozuk ronstorozuk@mts.net  
 
• Vice-Chair: Position Vacant  
 
• Treasurer:  Donna Cudmore  dc2cd@shaw.ca  
 
• Secretary:  Maureen Silk  mtsilk@shaw.ca  
 

            Other Directors are  Rick Dondo and Carmen Dondo  

 
                                       
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

They look forward to hearing from you! 
 
 

 

Collège Miles Macdonell Alumni Association 
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Did you know that you can pay your student’s outstanding fees online?  You can sign into the 
Parent Portal, and you will see a series of tiles, one of which is “Fees & Billing”.  
 

Fees owing are visible, and you now have the option of paying for outstanding fees this 
way.  There is a nominal fee to use this service.  
 

It is a great way to stay on top of all fees owing! 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have you tried Pay Pal? 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Did you know that Collège Miles Macdonell Collegiate has a 

designated Attendance telephone line? 

This is the phone number you need to call when your student will be absent for any reason. 

It is a voicemail messaging system.  You can leave a message on this line stating your student’s 

name, the date, and the reason for the absence at the following number: 

 

CMMC Attendance Line: 

(204) 663-4068 

 

Please always use this number to report an absence 

Attendance Telephone Number 



 

 
 
 

 



 

As we move towards the close of this school year, this newsletter serves to capture many of the 

highlights we have enjoyed the past couple of months. 

 

Our students and staff continue to create new memories centered around our teaching and learning. 

Many activities also support the positive school spirit we work towards each and every day.  

 

As always, we do appreciate our families as partners in supporting students to work towards their 

personal best. For those students and families leaving us at the end of this year, thank you for your 

support and kindness! We wish you all the best going forward.  

 

For those students and families returning in September, we look forward to our shared time together 

making a difference in the new school year. We wish all of you a safe and restful summer ahead.  

Principals Message 



 

It has been a banner year for our trivia all-stars on our intermediate (grade 9/10) and senior (grade 
11/12) teams. For the first time in school history the Seniors are the Provincial Reach for the Top 
champions! Despite some great competition and many tight matches, the team went undefeated 
across four tournaments (18-0), winning the provincial final by a score of 320-300 over Kelvin. The 
team has qualified for the National Reach Finals and will be heading to Ottawa to compete in early 
June. 

The intermediate team is looking forward to hosting the provincial tournament in late May and have 

once again qualified after a great season of play. 

All our Reach for the Top members and coaches have devoted a lot of time to lunch hour practices 

and we are all proud of the success and the good times we have enjoyed as a group. Special thanks to 

our alumni team and city councillors Jason Schreyer and Brian Mayes for coming to play some 

exhibition games to help us prepare for our tournaments! 

 

Reach for the Top  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Students from Mme Bailey’s 42SIB and 40S French: Communication and Culture class last year who 
chose to take the DELF exam finally received their diplomas from France!   

This diploma gives them a life-time accreditation for their French skills. They can use this diploma as a 
qualification of their French level on their resume, to apply for citizenship in a Francophone country 
and in any way that can enhance their lives. This is what knowing another language can do! 

 Félicitations!  Les langues comptent! Bonne chance à l’avenir!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

French Communication & Culture News  



A big congratulations to all our participants of Concours d'art oratoire, a French speech-writing 

competition. All of our students made Miles Mac proud!!  

Some of these talented students went on to represent Miles Mac at the provincial competition held 

on May 4th at the Université de Saint-Boniface.  

Lisa Bereovska in the Grade9/10 French: Communication and Culture category. She also placed first in 

her category! 

Riley Fontaine in the Grade 9/10 Early Immersion category. 

Illan Ybanez in the Grade 9/10 Français category. He also placed first in his category! 

Ella Fox in the Grade 11/12 Early Immersion category. She also placed third in her category! 

Faith Tshiyombo in the Grade 11/12 Français category. He also placed third in his category! 

Félicitations à tous nos participants! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Global Issues Rwandan Genocide 30th Anniversary Event 

On Tuesday April 23rd, Ms. Street's Global Issues class was invited by Veterans Affairs Canada to take 

part in a special event to commemorate the 30th Anniversary of the Rwandan Genocide. Students 

had the opportunity to hear from both a Tutsi survivor of the genocide as well as a Canadian Forces 

Intelligence Officer that was deployed in Rwanda with the United Nations at this time. Additionally, 

the participated in workshops in both the Genocide and Holocaust galleries. This was an extremely 

powerful event that allowed students to learn first hand some of the important topics related to 

social justice and human rights that are so important to the work that we are doing in the school 

surrounding equity and diversity. Our students were extremely engaged in all aspects of the day and 

asked the speakers very deep and thoughtful questions- the organizers were extremely impressed by 

how well spoken and knowledgeable they were.  

 

 

Social Sciences News 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The CMMC Ethics Bowl Team had a great season finishing tied for fourth out of 22 teams at the Manitoba 
Regional Championship held at the University of Manitoba on February 23rd. The team narrowly missed 
competing in the semi-finals which would have allowed them the opportunity to represent Manitoba at the 
National event at the Canadian Museum for Human Rights. The team worked extremely hard over lunch hours 
in the months leading up to the event to research and prepare their cases and consider the ethical implications 
of important issues facing the world today. The Ethics Bowl is a collaborative yet competitive event in which 
teams analyze a series of wide-ranging ethical dilemmas. Responses are judged according to the quality of a 
team’s reasoning and how well team members organize and present their case, attend to and analyze the 
morally relevant features of the case, and respond to commentary and questions. We are extremely proud of 
all of the hard work and dedication that went into this season and of how these amazing students represented 
CMMC! 

Team Members: 

Coach: Ms. K. Street 

Grade 12- Gagandeep Sahota, 

Precious Ola-Joseph, Sarah 

Madsen, Nyla Hicock 

Grade 11- Kyna Burdeniuk, 

Delices-Shaloom Solotshi 

Grade 10- Lisa Berezovska 

 

 

  

Ethics Bowl News 



 

The ESD leadership team is excited to share with you a collection of our past and future projects and 

events that we have planned for the year. All these projects were chosen with the main goal to support and 

raise awareness for sustainability in our community. 

 

In March, ESD’s main initiative was the screening of "The Lorax." We chose to show "The Lorax" due to 

its excellent and easily understandable message. The movie raised awareness of the dangers of deforestation 

and was well-received by students. 

 

On Tuesday the 23rd, we kicked off this year’s Earth Week with a hackathon in collaboration with our 

very own CMMC Hack Club. Our Hackathon consists of a day spent in our library where groups of students 

build projects centered around a theme using code and technology. This year’s theme was water and all topics 

surrounding it, including conservation, waste, and sustainability. ESD members presented our theme at the 

hackathon to open the event and showed up near the end of the day to judge the participants in categories 

such as creativity, ambition, and impact. At the end of the day, students came up with a wide variety of 

creative and inspiring projects, all designed to spread awareness and incite action at a local and global level to 

help protect our environment and ecosystems. 

 

On Wednesday, we proudly presented our annual Thrifted Fashion Show. Our models, comprised of 

students from various grade levels, modeled various clothing that were graciously donated by our student 

population. Thank you to all our model volunteers who showed that cute fashion CAN be sustainable. The 

Thursday following our fashion show, the modeled pieces were put on sale in our school library, allowing our 

school community to purchase the items! 

 

The Friday of Earth Week, April 26, consisted of various educational workshops and keynotes. For 

example, classes could sign up to be taught how to make beeswax wraps or turn old t-shirts into functional 

bags. Another workshop was delivered by CMMC student Cherish Bukola, who led a workshop on Tire 

Upcycling in which classes were able to decorate tires that could be used in parks! As for keynotes, MLAs 

Jelynn Dela Cruz and Tracy Schmidt delivered an excellent keynote on sustainability at the municipal and 

provincial level. Each speaker was then thanked with a thank-you card and gift. Staff and students alike were 

happy to be able to witness these excellent presentations! 

 

As the year comes to a close, ESD would like to focus on advocacy and educating our school 

population. In the month of May, we plan to run showings of "Magic School Bus" in the theater in collaboration 

with Pop life, to educate our students on a current environmental issue using cartoons. We are also in the 

process of planting our community garden that includes vegetables and pollinators. In June, we’d further 

spread our message by organizing community cleanups that each student can participate in!  

ESD News 



 



 



 

 

 
 
 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  



 
Watersheds Contest Gala 

A huge congratulations goes out to Ms. Street and Ms. McCrindle's grade 10 Geography and Science 

students Abigail Bartley, Yashdeep Akulah and Emily Grant for placing in 4th, 5th, and 8th place 

respectively at the Caring for Our Watersheds Gala at Assiniboine Park on Saturday April 13th.  

Their winning proposals for ideas on how to improve their local watersheds came with both funding 

to implement their ideas and $700, $600, an $400 in prize money respectively!  

 

 

 

 

Watersheds News 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 



 

 

  



 

  



 



  



 



 
 
  



  



 



 



 



 


